Salford City Council - Record of Decision
Title:  Walkden High School – Acquisition of Two Residential Properties
I, COUNCILLOR DEREK ANTROBUS, Lead Member for Planning, in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Paragraph 8(a) Land and Property Service (ii) of Section H of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby approve:-
the recommendation that 211 and 213, Old Clough Lane, Worsley be acquired, subject to the provisionally agreed terms and conditions, in order to provide an entrance to the proposed site for the new Walkden High School which is to be delivered through the Building Schools for the Future programme.
In addition it is recommended that the redemption of the rentcharges be approved subject to the provisionally agreed terms and conditions.

The Reasons are:
To support the delivery of a new Walkden High School through the Building Schools for the Future Programme.
Options considered and rejected were: 
Alternative routes to provide a new vehicular access to the school.
Assessment of Risk:
Low
The source of funding is:
Capital Receipts to be realised from the Building Schools for the Future Programme
. 

Legal Advice obtained:
Norman Perry  (ext 2325)
Financial Advice obtained:
Chris Mee (ext 70 0434)

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.

Contact Officer:  Phil Holden


Tel No:  779 6069

	*
This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
	(

	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the Environment, Housing and Planning Scrutiny Committee
	(


Signed: _Councillor Antrobus_____________________
Dated:  28/11/07_______________________

FOR COMMITTEE SERVICES USE ONLY

*
This decision was published on 28/11/07.
*
This decision will come in force on 06/12/07  unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
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